
  
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION 

 
June 2, 2014 
 
Terrence G. Granahan 
532 Waterford Dr. 
Oswego, IL 60543 
Terry.granahan@gmail.com 
 
 
Re:  FOIA Request Received May 16, 2014 FOIA ID #14-18 
 
Subject:  Request for all applicant and interview process information for the Dual Language Social Studies 

ELL and AT Elementary teacher postings.  
 
Dear Mr. Granahan: 
 
This letter will serve as Oswego Community Unit District No. 308’s response to your May 16, 2014, request(s) under 
the Freedom of Information Act (5ILCS 140/1 et seq.), in which you asked for the above referenced information. Per 
my communication on May 23, 2014 the District extended the deadline for responding by an additional five (5) 
business days in accordance with Section 3(e) of the Freedom of Information Act. 
 
District 308 is denying your request for information related to 1, 6, 8 and 13 pursuant to section 7(1)(c) as personal 
information, the disclosure of which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy.  District 
308 has no records responsive to 2, 3, 4, 5, 9 and 10.  Attached are records responsive to 7, 11 and 12.  The records 
responsive to 11 have been partially redacted pursuant to section 7(1)(c) as personal information, the disclosure of 
which would constitute a clearly unwarranted invasion of personal privacy.   
 
The name of the person responsible for the denial of records responsive to this FOIA request is Joe Deeney, Director 
of Human Resources. You may ask the Illinois Attorney General’s Public Access Counselor (PAC) to review this 
decision concerning your records request, by submitting a Request for Review to the PAC by electronic mail or U.S. 
mail after this denial of your request. A Request for Review by the PAC should be directed to Public Access 
Counselor, Office of the Illinois Attorney General, at 500 S. 2nd Street, Springfield, IL 62706, 
publicaccess@atg.state.il.us.  The PAC’s telephone number is (217) 558-0486. 
 
You also have the right to administrative review by a court of law pursuant to Section 11 of FOIA.  
 
In addition, to promote district transparency and assist others who may have a similar question, this responsive 
document will be posted online on the district’s website. To access it, go to www.oswego308.org, and then select the 
FOIA Requests and Responses icon, then select District 308 Responses to FOIA Requests, then FOIA ID #14-18. 
 
Please let me know if you have additional questions. Thank you. 
 

 
Victoria R. D’Aleo 
Freedom of Information Officer 
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